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We are a vibrant and welcoming non-profit society whose purpose is to  
strengthen clients’, families’ and communities’ ability to manage the physical, 

psychological and social effects of Parkinson’s and epilepsy.

OUR MISSION

“I love working at Headway 
because it presents a wide 

variety of ways I can 
contribute to the greater 

Victoria community. 
Meeting with individuals, 

facilitating groups, 
coordinating volunteers, 

sharing information through 
newsletters and learning from 
clients and other professionals 
are all opportunities I access 
through the Victoria Epilepsy 

& Parkinson’s Centre.”

- Lindsay Beal, Parkinson’s 
Outreach Coordinator

“I love my work at HeadWay. 
I am privileged to work with a 
team of talented professionals 

who are passionate about 
what they do and they do it 
extremely well, delivering 

much needed services, 
programs and workshops. 
I believe the Community 
Education component of 

my position helps to bring 
the reality of the daily lives 
of those with Parkinson’s 

and epilepsy into view, and 
with that exposure, raises 

the awareness and the 
compassion of our community 

as a whole. “  

- Shannon Oatway, 
Community Education & 
Awareness Coordinator

“HeadWay is about 
personalizing both one’s 

experience and services. It is 
about supporting people on 
their journey with health in 
ways that enrich the quality 
of their lives. This agency 

truly represents dedication to 
community service through 
partnership with those we 

serve and collaboration with 
other care providers.”

- Maureen Matthew,  
Parkinson’s Program 

Coordinator
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EPILEPSY FACTS

The word “epilepsy” is a general term for more 
than 20 different types of seizure disorders. 
Seizures occur as a result of brief changes in the 
normal activity of brain cells. The extent of these 
changes, and their effect on the individual, can vary 
greatly. Epilepsy affects approximately 1 in every 
100 Canadians, and begins most often in childhood 
or the senior years.

1 in 100 people have epilepsy.

PARKINSON’S FACTS

Parkinson’s is a progressive neurological disorder resulting from the loss of dopamine 
production in a part of the brain called the substantia nigra. Dopamine acts as a chemical 
messenger, allowing nerve impulses to travel smoothly from one nerve cell to another. This 
enables the transmission of messages to muscles of the body to begin voluntary movement.   
As dopamine production decreases, muscle movements become slower and more rigid, tremors 
can develop and reflexes become more impaired, contributing to a loss of balance. Although 
most commonly diagnosed in seniors, Parkinson’s can occur in early to mid- adulthood as well 
and is known as early onset Parkinson’s. 

Nearly 100,000 Canadians have Parkinson’s.
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Question:
Do you know what ‘paying it forward’  means to the Centre? 
Answer:
Someone leaves a bequest in their will for either the Parkinson’s or epilepsy program at the Centre.  
This is in turn benefits someone in the future. The bequest financially enables the program & services to 
continue for the next person needing help.  Great, eh?  - Barb Gilmore, Executive Director 



MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD PRESIDENT 

  President’s Report                                                                                                            Ross Young 

I want to welcome you all to the 2016 Annual General Meeting.  We are continuing to make progress while 
facing a number of changes to our organization. We have had three of our Board members leave due to personal 
reasons, moving and changing positions. They will be greatly missed. We hope to have three to four new Board 
Members in place for the coming year. 

Our Executive Director, Barb Gilmore has also turned in her resignation. She wants to further her interest in 
Counselling, Workshops and Consulting. We will greatly miss her after three and a half years helping us to grow 
and reorganize towards our new goals. Thanks Barb!

Our new Executive Director will be Mira Laurence.  Mira brings a lot of experience in fundraising, many 
contacts throughout the Victoria Area, and public relations. She will be starting her position immediately.

We added a Health Fair in February to help raise interest in our organization and money to help support our 
programs. The fair was extremely successful with those who attended and the vendors. Most of the vendors 
said that they plan on attending next year. I want to thank Lynn Fanelli and her core of Volunteers for their 
great work. For our first year it was a success.  We need to improve the number of people attending and to make 
changes, so as to increase our revenue.

I want to thank our board for the support they have given us and help when needed. We are developing into a 
great Board with better things coming. 

 I want to thank everyone who volunteers for us and those who help us through donations. You are all essential 
to our growth and success.

I hope that this coming year is as good as last year and I feel it may be even better.
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MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
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  Executive Director’s Report                                                                                                         Barb Gilmore 

2015-16 was another busy year!  Again there were many caring people that contributed to the life and activity  
of HeadWay, Victoria Epilepsy & Parkinsons’ Centre, which is so very much appreciated.

Our membership numbers stay about the same at 660 Parkinson’s members and 350 epilepsy members and 
please accept thanks on behalf of the Society for being so responsive with our summer and winter donation 
and membership campaigns.  Donations are a very significant part of any charitable organization and for us 
it was 38% of our revenue in 2015-16. Members do amazing things too; such as Alf Todd’s friend cycling to 
Tofino raised $4000+ in pledges for Parkinson’s; and Stephen Hives for purchasing and donating the epilepsy 
library books ‘wish list’!  And not to forget that members such as the late Tony Wade, and late Dr Neil Walker 
contributed immensely over the years as volunteers and members of the Board of Directors. 
 
Our community events such as our HeadWay Charity Golf Classic; HeadWay Health Fair; and fundraising 
activities are always remembered and importantly serve as a pathway to the Centre to engage in services.  
Indeed they contributed 21% last year toward the financial goals of our fund development program.  Thanks 
to Lynn Fanelli for creating and managing the first HeadWay Health Fair in Sidney: coordinating potential 
fundraising ideas such as ‘cause marketing’ with local businesses;  and ‘charity of choice’ with organizations 
such as the Chamber of Commerce  and community service groups Sidney Rotary and Victoria Orbus.  

A community that is aware of symptoms of Parkinson’s and what it takes to live with this health condition  
(both individual and caregiver),  as well as first aid for seizures (1200 First Aid cards given at the Kite Festival 
in 2015) and what accommodating someone with epilepsy actually means to a classroom or a work situation,  is 
extremely important.  Thanks to our community education and  awareness coordinator Shannon Oatway who, 
in addition to presenting in various community locations, actively uses social media and our website to enhance 
all of our face-to-face and newsletter communication.  We now issue The BrainWave and The Transmitter three 
times during the year.  

The Parkinson’s Program with thanks to coordinator Maureen Matthew and outreach coordinator Lindsay Beal 
is always active with educational sessions in the community, private consultations at the Centre and support 
groups (Parkinson’s or caregivers) in Sidney, Victoria, and West Shore locations. 
It is necessary to recognise and again say thank you to our educational speakers; Dr. P Pathak, Dr P Hutchison,  
Dr K Roland, Dr M Gheis and Donna Ross RN as well as the funding that Island Health Seniors Outreach 
services continues to provide.  The community exercise groups at Saanich Silver Threads and Cedar Hill 
Recreation Centre have been running for many years and now contribute to the array and choice of other 
exercise programs in the community including ParkinGo programs and HeadWay’s own Motion Ways.  
Given the significance of the relationship between exercise and Parkinson’s wellness, these are all welcome 
opportunities for people with Parkinson’s!
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2015-16 also introduced a pilot project using CBT (cognitive behavioural therapy) for Parkinson’s symptoms 
such as anxiety.  Thanks to the dedication and volunteer partnership of Dr. Mohammed Gheis and Deanndra 
Pimentel RCC, Maureen was able to facilitate two groups over 8 weeks each.  For project members this was a 
time consuming and serious commitment and clearly made a positive difference in their life.
The Parkinson Society of British Columbia (PSBC) appreciated our local support of the SuperWalk for 
Parkinson’s last September and that fundraising effort was subsequently seen here October 2015 in a local 
regional conference featuring Dr M McKeown, and at another time a speech & swallowing clinic. Our 
association and coordinated efforts with PSBC is seen as an enhancement to the services that our members 
receive. 

The Epilepsy Program experienced several changes over the year with program coordinators and new 
partnerships affecting the Tools for Success tutoring program for children with seizures.  The Centre for 
Outreach Education at University of Victoria administers the tutoring program and we continue to refer clients.  
Lindsay Beal is now the program coordinator for all epilepsy services, individual consultations and educational 
meetings.  In addition to epilepsy specific donations, United Way of Greater Victoria finanicially assists 
Lindsay to continue to focus on all of the community programs and specifically the support groups for parents, 
moms, younger adults and adults.  The Chronic Disease Self Management Program (University of Victoria) 
has long been involved with Centre and used the venue to train 6 more volunteer trainers.   We also welcomed 
Country Grocer to Epilepsy Awareness Month as they helped us so much with the Purple Pansies for Epilepsy 
campaign. 

Volunteer Contributions from our 140+ volunteers in 2015-16 including the Board of Directors and committees; 
Charity Golf committee; Health Fair committee; and specific expert projects such as Sarah Pyne’s library 
reformation and Amy Tran’s pharmaceutical information, have been sincerely appreciated.  See the 2016 spring 
edition of our newsletters and my note of your gifts
 
Financial Contributions are an important part of charities and 2015-16 had no shortage of thoughtful donors.  
Again, I need to express thanks to Alanna Holroyd and the Vandekerkhove Family Foundation for over 24 years 
of funding that totals more than $750,000.  We could not have managed this far without their generousity, thank 
you!  Peninsula Co-op and corporates such as CanPro with the Charity Golf Classic over 24 years....United 
Way of Greater Victoria.....Pacific Blue Cross....  and especially the many personal donors that have given us 
financial support from their heart either as a donation, memoriam, or bequest.....Thank you so very much!

As I finish my role of executive director at HeadWay, Victoria Epilepsy & Parkinson’s Center I very much want 
to thank you for the learning, serving, and receiving we all experienced together.  I look forward to seeing you 
in our community.

Sincerely,
 
Barbara Gilmore

Cont’d MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
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2015-2016 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

2015-16 Audited Financial Statements attached separately.
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Victoria Epilepsy and Parkinson’s Centre Society shares a special thank you to our financial supporters.

As a non-profit society, financial contribution through individual donations, testamentary gifts, foundation & 
community grants, and event fundraising, have allowed us to continue since 1986.  Thank you.

Donations 38% - membership campaign donations; personal and family / friend donations; testamentary gifts 
and bequests; Provincial Employees Community Services Fund; United Way donor directed contributions

Grants 26% - Island Health-Seniors Outreach; Vandekerkhove Family Foundation; United Way of Greater 
Victoria; Pacific Blue Cross Health Foundation; Harry & Dorothy Gray Foundation

Fundraising 21% -Charity Golf Classic with Peninsula Co-op, CanPro, Times Colonist and many corporate 
sponsors; HeadWay Health Fair with Saanich Health and Seaside Magazine sponsporship; and 3rd party 
fundraisers from members (A. Todd, L Hodgkinson) Victoria Charity Marathon pledgers and runners, and 
Epilepsy & Parkinson’s awareness month activities (including Country Grocer, Heirloom Linens, Brown’s 
Florist)

REVENUE

A blur goes by, yes it’s Terri Beaton, with her trademark grin and easy going demeanor, Terri has been a part of 
the volunteer scene with our agency for years. It makes no difference if it’s administrative, phones, or tasks; a 
Parkinson’s event or Epilepsy; the Annual Charity Golf Tournament, or the HeadWay HealthFair… Terri is there 
to lend her hand. This year Terri co-produced a new Epilepsy event, the Joy and Hope Art Show, to add a little 
something unique to the usual fundraising fare. So thank you so much Terri, for your continual support, we are 
grateful for your giving spirit.
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DONORS

Patrons ($10,000+)		
Mogg, Jeannie, Estate of 
Young, David Ronald, Estate of

Benefactors ($1,000+)
Cathro, Jean
Hutchison, Vivian & John
Marley, Michael and Ethel
Moll, Alex
P.E.C.S.F.
Pletsch, Helen
Rai, Sukhi
Zakus, Paul & Peggy

Sponsors ($500+)		   
A & A King Family Foundation
Barwin, Leigh & Polard, Angie
Fox, Stan
ICBC Wellbeing Committee
Jordan, William
Leith Wheeler Investment Counsel
McEown, John
Meadow, Mary Louise
Meadows, Alan & Holly
Nemes, Mary 
Prentice, Alison 
Rai, Harbax
Robillard, Bert
Smith, Vilma
Wade, Joanna
		
Supporters ($250+)	  
Anderson, Anne & John
Bailey, Roger
Brown’s The Florist Ltd.
Clark, Christina
Cyr, Richard
Davies, Elaine
Fanelli, Paul & Lynn		
Field, John

Folco, Fuluio & Amelia
Gaudet De Lestard, Jack & Andrea
Gildenhuys, Dion and Faith
Harrison, Ted & Rosemary
Horton, Donice & Fraker, Mark
Hunt, Clive & Bathurst, Elaine
Information Management Branch
Jordan, Mary
Kelly, Sue & John
Klassen, Ralph & Warnock, Barbara
MacLean, Chris
McKay, Allyson
Menzies, Nellie & Andrew
Ministry Of Justice - Legal Services 
Branch
Mohrmann, Herbert
Molgat, Ernest & Janis
Molgat, Marc
Nissen, Dorothea
Oxamitny, Ed & Maryanne
Pettinger, Bill
Ryan, Ken
Salter, Barry
Sharp, Joan & Bob
Sigmond, Marianne & Michael
Thompsett, Trevor & Michele
Todd, Alf & Patty
Trumper, Patricia
VanderKamp, Magdalene & Conrad
Viking Air Limited
Walker, Margaret
Warder, Ron & Christine
		
Allies (Up to $249)		
Adams, Lloyd & Irene
Alexander, Gordon &  Peta
Alexander, Peter & Maureen
Algard, Anne		
Allan, Patricia
Allan, Thomas & Vera

Allen, Pam
Amos, Wendy
Andersen, Lilian & Donald
Anderson, Anne & Patrick
Anderson, Clifford & Carol
Anfield, David & Jacquie
Anghel, Cristian & Alina
Anthony, Bethany
Antolin, Michael
Argue, Sandy & Margaret
Arnold, Brad
Baden, Mowry & Judith Alldritt
Bain, Jody
Baker, Cecil
Baker, Susan
Balogh, Peter & Sylvia
Barker, Isabel
Barnswell, Rick & Willard, Bev
Barrett, Patricia
Bartlett, Sarah
Bate, Katie
Baxter, Margaret
Baylis, Frank & Jean
Beaton, Terri
Beausoleil, Patrick
Bell, Raye & Ronald
Benoit, Adriana
Berry, Sheila
Bertram, Myrna & Peter
Bezna, Daniel
Blades, Mike & Vicky
Blair, Dianne
Blaj, Dana
Body, Marjorie
Bogardis, Jim
Boon, David & Pat
Boon, Patricia
Bovet, Brian & Vicki	
Boyd, Ernie & Kathy
Broadmead Legal Centre

Thank you to our financial donors as listed here for their generous and thoughtful contributions.  Most donors 
continue to support us year after year.  As well, thank you to the many anonymous donors that prefer not to have 
their name listed. 
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Brooks, Eleanor
Brown, Carollyne
Brown, George
Brownlee, John & Ann
Bryden, Colleen
Buchan, William & Carol
Bulman-Fleming, Syd & Barbara
Burko, Larry & Mills, Lori
Byrne, Michael
Cadman, Fred & Chris
Caldwell, Jacquelin
Campbell, Catherine
Campbell, John & Cathy
Carlson, Muriel
Cerb, Cristian
Chambers, David & Margaret
Chambers, Elizabeth
Chatfield, Shirley
Christopher, Cathy
Chu, Mary
Chuhran, Dorothy
Ciofani, Gina & Gino
Clayton, Steve & Brenda
Cline, Jan
Coates, Peggy & Dave
Coell, Norma B
Colliar, John & Sylvia
Colpman, Dean
Conrod, Lorraine
Corbett, Larry & Bev
Cossette, Piroska
Couture, Robert & Ziruss, Bernd
Cox, Bruce & Merrell
Craft, Dana
Cree, Douglas & Jennifer
Crowe, Doug
Cunningham, Dorothy (Dusty)
Cunningham, Ronda
Curtis, Anne
Cutting Edge Lending Corporation
Danciu, Lavinia & Constantin
Danut, Ana
Degi, Romana

DeGirolamo, Mavis
Deptuch, Sherry
DesignHouse Salon
Desimone, Joe
Diacu, Florin & Mariana
Dickson, Carole
Dinney, Florence & Pat
Dixon, Joan & George
Dodgson, James & Judith
Dodsworth, Art & Loretta
Dolhai, E
Donaldson, Daphne & Ron
Dowler, Marg & Wayne
Doyle, Maryann & Doug
Dr. Allan Oliver B.D.S. Sleep
Dr. Christina Coca Inc
Drage, Harry & Maureen
Dubas, Helen
Dufour,  Margaret
Duggan, Brian
Dumitru, Amande
Dunahee, Barbara
Dunn, Robin & Christine
Eisenbach, Donny
Ellyin, Fernand & Suzanne
Ermel, Rudy & Erna
Fairley, Katy
Fazio, Joseph & Vivienne
Feldon, Marilyn
Felker, Pat
Feltham, Gerald & June
Firman, Shannon & Jamie
Florea, Roxana
Forrester, Shelley & Barry
Forster, Victor and Dorothy
Foster, Terry
Frame, John & Barbara
Francis, Robert & Judith
Frazier, Peter & MacRae, Libby
Gabers, Evelyn & Modris
Gadsden, Evy
Gait, Sherri
Garlock, Gayle & Barbara

Gates, John & Nedra
Gee, Susan
Gelowitz, Christine
Gibson, Janet
Gibson, Vern & Ria
Gorsuch, Diarmuid & Jane
Gorsuch, Terry & Pat
Gould, Cecil
Gowanlock, Joyce
Grant, Leonard & Marie
Hacking, Yolanda
Halle, Arthur
Harris, John
Harrison, Kerry & Mark
Heath, Gillian & Roderick
Heikkinen, Joyce & Keith
Henderson, Louisa
Hesketh, Jim & Gina
Heydon, Alexandra
Hibberson, Shirley
Hicke, Patti-Lyn & Gregory
Hicklenton, Malcolm
Hodgkinson, Leslie
Hoitz, Irmgard & Ralf
Holden, Sheila
Hollingshead, Robert & Gail
Holms, Betty
Holt, Allison
Hooper, Robert & Mary
Hoverman, Margaret & Bill
Hughes, June
Hunt, Jacquie
Inkster, Mary Anne
Inter Island Excursions Limited
Island Culinary Service
Istephan, Bill
Jabusch, Terry & Judy
Jack, Bill & Hilda
Jackson, Bill & Marg
James, Frances & Alec
James, Joan
Jones, Colin & Betty
Jones, Evi

DONORS (Cont’d)



Jones, George
Jones, Ilyanna
Joo, CC
Jordan, Bruce
Josephson, Bonnie & Dave
Kansky, Marilyn & Bjarne Tokerud
Kaye, Brad & Barbara
Kelbough, Ken & Ruth
Kelland, David & Barbara
Kennedy, Freda
Kolodinsky, Garry & Annagrace
Kwan, Jeannie
Laberge, Rena & Andrew
Lamont, Connie
Landry, Sylvie
Langer, Shirley
Larsen, Elisa
Lawrence, Joan
Lawrence, Lynn & D’Arcy
Lawson, George & Carol
Lee, Gary
Leech, Jim & Betty
Leeming, Diana
Lefler, Joanne
LeQuesne, Evelyn & Gordon
Little, Grelene
Longridge, Paul & Darlene
Louis, Greg & Diana
Luchin, Joan & Lucky
MacDonald, Carol & Jim
Machin, Ann & Geoff
Majocha, Irene
Mallory, Ruth & Ross
Manhas, Nada
Marriott, Peter & Schramm, Pat
Martin, Gerry
Martin, Susan & Sam Kemel
Matthew, Maureen
Matthews, Don & Bev
Maxwell, Janice
Mayer, Susan
McAuley, Margaret
McCaw, Therese

McCulloch, Ian & Karna
McKain, Jean & Ian
McLaren, Robert & Marion
McLeod, John & Claudia
McMorran, Ian
Mee, Bryan & Robin
Melville, Colleen
Meredith, Robert (Jack)
Miller, Rowlan & Jane
Milman, Isa
Minifie, Ashley
Minty, Margaret & Frank
Mitchell, Ron & Anita
Moore, Steve & Danielle Girard
Moores, Glen & Judy
Moss, Louise & Bob
Motet, Constantine
Munro, Stephanie & Michael
Murray, Marilyn
Murray, Shelagh & Vic
Nesbitt, Arlene May
Nevin, Cindy
Niemann, Horst & Karin
O’Neill, Laurie
Paladini, Alison
Park, Marilyn
Parker, Gilbert & Randall, Joan
Parker, Sam
Parrott, Margaret & Brock
Paterson, Sam & Patricia
Pearce, Coleen & James
Pederson, Donald & Patricia
Pesanu, Ovidiu
Pesau, Rodica
Peters, David
Pfluger, Margaret
Plasterer, Pamela & Phil
Poetker, Jake & Pat
Pollock, Dianne
Porta, Frank & Doreen
Pritchard, Allan
Proctor, Jim
Ptolemy, Juanita & Ron

Punzo, Angela & Paul
Pynn, Jean & John
Queen, Rosalie & James
Ravensdale, Darlene
Rebner, Reinhold & Erma
Reid, Robert & Margaret
Repka, Gerri
Rintoul, Arthur & Marian
Rioux, John & Mona
Robbie, Robert & Shirley
Roberts, Bonnie
Romagnuolo, Dominic & Sally
Romagnuolo, Tina
Rotary Club Of Sidney By The Sea
Roth, John & Diane
Rough, Tom & Marilyn
Routley, Barbara & Dodsworth, 
Brian
Rumson, Barbara & Gordon
Ruta, Lisa
Ryan, Denise
Sabine, Roxeanna
Sammons, Teresa
Savage, Mary Jane & Bob
Schubert, Bernd & Anna-Margarete
Schulze, Bernhard & Newton, 
Barbara
Scott, Henry
Scott, Michael
Severs, Aaron & Sue Ward
Shilliday, Hilda
Simensen, Erik
Simmons, Mary
Simpson, Margaret & Porteous, 
Boyd
Sinclair, Gerry
Sinclair, Nancy
Singleton, Geoff & June
Skinner, Elaine
Slater, Joe & Greig, Noreen

DONORS (Cont’d)
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Smith, Jean Mildred
Smithson, John
Smyth, Glen & Rene
Sorin, Fetcas
Souter, Irene
Squire, Bob & Karen
Steele, Gerald
Stephens, Patricia
Stevenson, Willo
Stewart, Alex G
Stone, Bonnie & Wehrhahn, Rodney
Summerfield, Noreen
Surdu, Sergiu
Surdu, Vasile
Sutherland, Ira W
Sweet, Allison
Sykes, Jean & Cliff
Tabarrok, Carolyn
Taylor, Ingrid
Taylor, Tim & Chu, Sara
Taylor-Parry, Meredith
Telus

The Bottle Depot
Thomas, Warren & Christina
Thomson, Don
Townsend, Vera & Gary
Trinca, Joseph
Tugwell, Claire
Turpin, Marilyn & Howard
Van Der Haegen, Eugene
Van Mil, Al & Annette
Van Vliet, Andre
Van Zant, Ted & Martens, Nancy
Vantreight, Jean M.
Virgin, Lorea & Ernie
Waberski, Erika
Waddell, Charles & Phyllis
Wale, Norman & Joan
Walker, Allison
Walter, J.B.L.
Walton, Lawrence
Ward, Susan
Waring, Donna 
Watson, Marilynn

Watts, John
Waye, Les & Jean
West, Anna
Whitfield, Penny
Wiley-Mann Holdings Ltd.
Wilkins, Marilyn & Cliff
Williams, Geoffrey
Willing, Wilfred & Lorene
Wilson, Deann & Bruce Cavers
Wilson, Linda & Robert
Winks, Ortrud & Allan
Wolferstan, Clementien
Wood, Paddi & Brian
Worsley-Brown, Paul
Wright, Marion
Wyllie, Nancy
Youell, Sharon & Burt
Young, Debbie
Zambri, Lawrence
Ziegler, Bonnie & Mark

DONORS (Cont’d)

Thank You!
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Executive Director
Barb Gilmore 

Office/Financial Manager 
Della Cronkrite

Parkinson’s Program Coordinator
Maureen Matthew

Parkinson’s Outreach Coordinator
Lindsay Beal

Epilepsy Program Coordinator
Lindsay Beal / Francina Kehoe (2015-16) / Jennifer Morgan (2015)

Community and Education Awareness Coordinator
Shannon Oatway / Amanda Ng (2015)

STAFF

2015-2016 HEADWAY COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Executive Committee
Ross Young – President

Matt Peulen– Vice President
John Pereira – Treasurer
Katy Fairley– Secretary

Barb Gilmore – Executive Director

Epilepsy Advisory Committee 
Liaison

Fiona Bayliss (2015)

Parkinson’s Advisory Committee 
Liaison

Stan Fox (2015)

Nominating Committee
Ross Young  / John Pereira

Human Resources Committee
Ross Young 

Finance Committee
John Pereira 

Program Review Committee
Dr.  Alex Henri-Bhargava

Fund Development Committee
Matt Peulen 

Golf Committee
Matt Peulen 

Health Fair Committee 
Lynn Fanelli



BOARD MEMBERS

President Ross Young
Vice President Matt Peulen 

Treasurer John Pereira
Secretary Katy Fairley 

 
Dr.  Alex Henri-Bhargava

Alanna Holroyd 
Leslie Hodgkinson

Cary Augustini 
Jamie Gale

Mira Laurence 
Deirdre Syms


